DAVIESS COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES
Tuesday, July 24, 2018
Daviess County Commissioners Room, Daviess County Courthouse
Washington, Indiana

The Daviess County Commissioners met Tuesday, July 24, 2018 at 9:00 AM in the Commissioners’ Room
within the Daviess County Courthouse.

President, Nathan Gabhart, called the meeting to order and announced the next meeting is in Alfordsville at 6
p.m.

Roll Call.
Present: Michael Taylor, Secretary, Nathan Gabhart, President, Tom McCracken, Vice President.

Josh Spaulding with Bible Baptist Mission offered an opening prayer.

MINUTES OF THE JULY 10,2018 MEETING
Document

Motion: approve, Action: Minutes of the above mentioned meeting were approved as presented, Moved by Michael
Taylor, Secretary, Seconded by Tom McCracken, Vice President.
Motion passed unanimously.

HIGHWAY MEETING STATEMENT

President, Nathan Gabhart, Daviess County Commissioner, addressed the agenda items from the highway
meeting that was held on July 24, 2018 at 7:30 a.m. at the Highway Department. Commissioners present were
Tom McCracken and Michael Taylor. Topics discussed: Paving, 15™ Street Bridge Project, Asphalt Plant, and
CR 900 E Project. Meeting was informational, all actionable decisions to be presented at the public meeting.
Document

HIGHWAY

ASPHALT IN PLACE OR FOB & ASPHALT EMULSION BIDS

Phil Cornelius, Daviess County Highway Supervisor, opened and read aloud the three bids that were received from
Milestone, E & B Paving, and Asphalt Materials. Mr. Cornelius stated he would like to recommend accepting the one and
only bid for the asphalt emulsion from Asphalt Materials and to take the Milestone and E & B Paving bids under
advisement. Document Document Document

Motion: to approve Asphalt Materials, Action: Approve, Moved by Michael Taylor, Secretary, Seconded by Tom
McCracken, Vice President.
Motion passed unanimously.

. Motion: to take bids under advisement, Action: Table, Moved by Michael Taylor, Secretary, Seconded by Tom
McCracken, Vice President.
Motion passed unanimously.

900E Update
Phil Cornelius, Daviess County Highway Supervisor, stated that 900E is nearing completion. He stated this project will

be finished up within the next two months. Currently they are laying the sod on the sides of the road and waiting for the
asphalt to be finished. Mr. Cornelius stated the sidewalks are all finished.



15" Street Bridge
Phil Cornelius, Daviess County Highway Supervisor, came before the Commissioner’s and stated the 15" Street Bridge is

progressing well. Mr. Cornelius stated that they have found Vectren lines that were not moved and they are working on
this issue. He stated the walls on the south side are going up, the north side concrete walls have been poured, and the
drainage crew is currently laying the drainage piping.

1200E/ Various Speed Studies
Phil Cornelius, Daviess County Highway Supervisor, came before the Commissioner’s and stated the road studies are
back but he has not calculated all the numbers yet and would like to table this matter till the next meeting.

OUT SOURCE PAVING APPROVAL UPDATES

Phil Cornelius, Daviess County Highway Supervisor, came before the Commissioner’s and stated that upon further review
of the paving approval that was approved at the last meeting he would like to increase the tonnage of asphalt that is
needed. Mr. Cornelius stated he would like to add to the tonnage total and he would like to add milling by the concrete to
#5 550N by K&K. The new total cost would be $605,591.50 for 5.47 miles of paving. Mr. Cornelius stated this paving
project is to begin September 2018.

Motion: approve to update, Action: Approve, Moved by Michael Taylor, Secretary, Seconded by Tom McCracken,
Vice President.
Motion passed unanimously.

INTERNAL PAVING APPROVALS
Phil Cornelius, Daviess County Highway Supervisor, came before the Commissioner’s with a list of paving projects
sourced from the highway asphalt plant. Mr. Cornelius stated this will cover 9.08 miles of roadways. Document

Motion: approve, Action: Approve, Moved by Michael Taylor, Secretary, Seconded by Tom McCracken, Vice
President.
Motion passed unanimously.

LONGEVITY POLICY

Dan Murrie and Jamie Chapman, Daviess County Longevity Board members, came before the Commissioner’s to let
them know that the Daviess County Council had asked that the Commissioners add a representative from the Council to
the committee appointments for the Longevity Committee. Nathan Gabhart, Daviess County Commissioner, requested to

table this matter until 2019 and then add a line into the longevity policy to include Council members to the Longevity
Board.

AIRPORT - ERIC SEBER

Eric Seber, Daviess County Airport Manager, came before the Commissioner’s to review and update them on airport
business. Mr. Seber stated in reviewing the liability coverages, it was discovered that they need to increase that coverage.
He has been in contact with Thomson Insurance, and had quotes regarding the coverage and costs. In reviewing some
budget line items and the financial reports, he finds that this historically has been paid from the Commissioners budget
and after discussion with President Nathan Gabhart and Auditor, Patty Ball agree that moving this expense line to the
Airport Budget is appropriate. At the request of Commissioner Gabhart, please review the P&C coverage, currently with
Hoosier Insurance. Auditor Patty Ball will also review with Hoosier Insurance to the billing of that coverage.

Mr. Seber continued with updates on various project that are underway at the Airport such as the Phase 1l of the runway
expansion and the updated striping to the existing runways. He reported on the status of the grant application for the
runway expansion and the hanger occupancy. Mr. Seber also noted that July has been a busy month for the airport, noting
the many agriculture operations that have been taking place.






